
WAR002223
Quanex Screens LLC
137 SEARS RD
CHEHALIS, WA 98532-8719

April 1, 2021

RE: ISGP 2020 4th Quarter Discharge Monitoring Report - Warning Letter

Dear Michael Kautzman:

Your facility is covered under the Washington State Department of Ecology’s (Ecology) 
Industrial Stormwater General Permit (permit). This permit requires you to sample the 
stormwater discharge(s) from your facility and report the results to Ecology on a Discharge 
Monitoring Report (DMR). You must submit DMRs once per quarter, even if there are no 
discharge(s) from your facility.

According to Ecology’s records, you have not submitted the 4th Quarter 2020 DMR. This 
DMR was due on February 15, 2021. Please submit your 4th Quarter 2020 DMR through 
the WQWebDMR Portal within 30 days of receiving this letter.

To find out more information regarding electronic reporting and to sign up for WQWebDMR go 
to http://www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/permits/paris/portal.html.

If you have questions about how to register for WQWebDMR or on how to sign in to the portal, 
contact Ecology’s WQWebDMR staff at WQWebPortal@ecy.wa.gov or (360) 407-7097 
(Olympia area), or (800) 633-6193/ option 3.

If you believe this letter is in error, need assistance, or if you are unable to submit DMRs 
electronically,  please contact Clay Keown at clay.keown@ecy.wa.gov or (360) 480 – 3353.

Michael Kautzman
Quanex Screens LLC
137 Sears Rd
Chehalis, WA 98532-8719

http://www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/permits/paris/portal.html


Sincerely,

Jeff Killelea
Acting Manager
Program Development Services Section
Water Quality Program 

Michael Kautzman
April 1, 2021
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